
NEOkla Minutes   February 9, 2016 
 

Board members present were Todd Swain - RE, Jason Baney – Assistant RE, 
Kathryn Roemer - Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Neil Cox, Jeff Maize, Jon 
Pyeatt, James Stowers, and  George Walker.  The minutes of the December 
meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:   The first event will be on March 19-20 at the Fair 
Grounds.  The new timing system will be ordered this week.  The cost will be 
$1613.50, including shipping, and it will be compatible with the current 
scoreboard. Tentative dates for the year are April 3 at Stroud, April 24 at the Fair 
Grounds, May 15 at Stroud, July 10 with Oklahoma Region, August 14 at the Fair 
Grounds, September 18 and October 9 at Stroud, and November 6 at the Fair 
Grounds.  Betty Martin moved to approve a budget of $1700.00 per event.  Neil 
Cox seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Race Report – Neil Cox and Betty Martin:  April 9-10 is the date of the Majors 
at Hallett.,  We will need workers.  In July KVRG will host a Regional/Regional at 
Hallett.  The AVRG Board approved a disbursement of $1500 to each of the 
three regions. 
 
We need a Rally Cross chairman for 2016. 
 
Road Rally:  Garry Deaton discussed the types of rallies and asked about 
interest in having events.  A committee was suggested to explore the question. 
 
There was discussion concerning the request from St.Louis and Southern Illinois 
Regions to leave MIDIV>. 
 
SCCA is looking at the possibility of a track night in 2017. 
 
A licensed registrar is needed to sign at all club events.  There are stricter rules 
to be followed for minor releases. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 


